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Since its inception a decade ago, the Pioneer Network has spearheaded a grass-roots movement to bring “culture change” and resident-centered care to the nursing home industry. This grant will enable the organization to keep pace with the demand for resources and information on culture change from the Quality Improvement Organizations, Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services, providers, researchers, and others. In the coming year, project staff will host a second summit meeting of key leaders; conduct a survey of past trainees to assess its effectiveness; develop a speakers bureau; and continue to upgrade the Pioneer Network Web site, an important resource and “home base” for far-flung practitioners. The Pioneer Network will provide in-kind support for this project.


Background: The Fund’s previous grant to the Pioneer Network—for nearly a decade the most visible champion of nursing home “culture change”—enabled the organization to remain the “go to” place for information on resident-centered care.
 That support led to:
· a first-of-its-kind summit meeting of 35 leaders from agencies and organizations interested in nursing home culture change, including the Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS), the Quality Improvement Organizations (QIOs), and national nursing home trade associations;
· four regional training sessions, called Pioneer Institutes, which educated 923 long-term care providers, regulators, and QIO staff;
· assistance provided to over a dozen new and existing culture change coalitions;
· the three-day “Direct Care Worker Event” for 402 nurses aides and nurses; and 

· new interactive Web resources for implementing resident-centered practices. 
Now working under their eighth contract with CMS, the QIOs have been promoting culture change. Their activities have greatly increased demands on Pioneer Network’s resources.
The Project: Under the direction of Rose Marie Fagan, executive director of the Pioneer Network, part 2 of this project will help the Pioneer Network continue in its role as a champion of resident-centered care and primary resource for nursing homes seeking to implement culture change.
 Activities will include:
· a national summit follow-up meeting to forge agreement on a national policy proposal for more person-directed care training resources;
· a survey of previous Pioneer Institute attendees to track progress with person-directed care implementation and to prepare for new institutes in spring 2007;
· technical support for newly established state culture change coalitions;
· establishment of the Pioneer Network Speakers’ Bureau, which will identify a core group of 25 individuals able to give presentations to providers about culture change.
· promotion and distribution of culture change leader Stephen Shields’ “Transformational Change Tool-Kit,” developed with Fund support;

· creation of a publication to introduce person-directed care to residents and their families;
· promotion of interactive Web resources to foster a virtual culture change community.
� April 12, 2005 ($235,486).


� As in the past, Pioneer will contract with management consultant Lynn Spragens, who has assisted on the Wellspring projects and will continue to help with strategic planning, and Diane Dixon, who will continue to provide organizational development support and help write reports.


� April 13, 2004 ($150,000)
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